
 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

We have reached a milestone at Abbots Green! 

With our new routines and structures in place, we could not be any prouder of the provision 

and how well our children are coping with this. Over the last two weeks, we have now 

reached full capacity in Reception and are close to this in Year 1. 

Next week, we look forward to welcoming back our Year 6 pupils for two weeks to celebrate 

and reflect upon their time at Abbots Green, as well as preparing them for High School. 

As we continue to review the number of pupils that are in school each week, and in light of 

current government guidance, we are now reaching capacity in terms of space and staffing. 

Unfortunately, we will no longer be sending out weekly surveys to parents as we are unable 

to increase our numbers until further notice. Should government guidelines change, we will 

of course be in touch to share our revised plan. 

At this stage in the term, I am now committed to finding a solution to ensure that the 

remaining year groups (Year 2,3,4,5) have some form of contact with school before the 

summer holidays to begin transitioning into their new classes. As you can imagine, this will 

bring new challenges to staff and the procedures we have in place, but one that I am keen 

to overcome, to prepare in readiness for the academic year ahead. Please do bear in mind 

that this may not be possible, but that further plans will follow as soon as we have more to 

share. Equally, this will only be implemented should we feel that it is safe for all pupils and 

staff. 

Many thanks for your support and positivity during this time. 

Kindest regards 

Mrs Ang Morrison 

Headteacher 

 


